HORNING PARISH COUNCIL NEWS – NOVEMBER 2017
A Big Thank You

The parish council would like to thank Chris Bunn of Southgate Marina for carrying out essential repairs to the children’s slide on the playing fields, and at no cost to the council.

Now that the slide has been repaired the children living in and around the village will be able to enjoy playing on it again for some time to come and I’m sure they, and their parents, would also like to thank Chris for his very kind act.

Plus, the council would like to extend their thanks to three ladies, Christine Jefferies, Jessica McKenna and Anita Turpin for taking the time to replenish the flowers in the planters situated around the village green.

We’re sure that once these new plants come into bloom they will add some welcome colour to the green.
Christmas Lights.
Your parish council has committed to ensure the Christmas lights on the village green will be turned on for the “Horning Shops Late Night Opening” which is scheduled for Thursday 30th. November.
Make sure you put the date in your diary as it looks like it will be an excellent community evening where you will be able to meet with and chat with old, and new friends.

Village “Volunteer Working Group”.

The  appeal that appeared in last month’s Horning Reach for parishioners who would be willing to join a small group of like-minded individuals to assist the parish council with carrying out small maintenance tasks around the village resulted in a number of people coming forward and the council are very grateful to the parishioners who have volunteered.
Parish Councillor Vacancy.

Owing to one our parish councillors moving away from the village (how could he possibly do that?) we now have a vacancy for a councillor.
If any parishioners wish to learn more about what this entails, or wish to be considered for this post, please contact the Parish Clerk.

Next Parish Council Meeting:
The next meeting will be held on Monday 4th. December 2017, at 7pm in St Benet’s Hall.

Members of the public are very welcome to attend the meeting.
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